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To whom it may concern 
As you will be aware, the Lord Advocate issued revised guidance in respect of Covid-19 deaths and we are taking this opportunity to advise you of the investigations that will be carried out under the authority and direction of the Crown Office and Procurator Fiscal Service (COPFS).
The Lord Advocate directed that from 21 May 2020, Covid-19 or presumed Covid-19 deaths where the deceased might have contracted the virus in the course of their employment or occupation or where deceased was resident in a care home when the virus was contracted should be reported to COPFS. That decision applies to deaths within this category which had already occurred before that date.

This guidance is taken in line with the constitutional responsibilities of the Lord Advocate for the investigation of sudden, unexpected and unexplained deaths in Scotland. This is a function that is exercised by him independently of any other person. The work itself is carried out on the Lord Advocate’s behalf by COPFS.
COPFS has established a dedicated Covid-19 Death Investigation Team (CDIT) who are working closely with Police Scotland to obtain the information which it requires to identify and investigate these deaths. The involvement of the police for this purpose at this time, enquiring into deaths of residents within care homes or of employees, does not of itself mean that a crime is being investigated. The police are one of the many agencies that are working together to provide COPFS with information about deaths that have occurred from Covid-19. 
The nature and extent of the investigation that is required by the CDIT in relation to any particular death or group of deaths will depend on the particular circumstances. In some cases, the investigation required might be quite limited, and in others it might be more extensive. In order for the CDIT team to fully consider the circumstances of each death it is essential that Police Scotland is given access to all necessary and available information. The purpose is to understand the circumstances of the death, to prevent future deaths in similar circumstances and to take any necessary action where it is appropriate to do so. 
We have a dedicated area of our website providing general information about the role of COPFS in investigating deaths and specific information on the effect of Covid-19 on the reporting of deaths to the COPFS. Should you wish to make further contact with the CDIT team directly you can do so by emailing COVID.Deaths@copfs.gov.uk
I hope this illustrates the important work being undertaken by COPFS and Police Scotland, and helps to explain why the enquiries being carried out by Police Scotland on our behalf are necessary. 
Yours sincerely
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